
 

 

 

June is Rotary Fellowships Month 
 

Tonight: Eileen Scriven; “Cake Decoration”  
 Introduction:  Peter Culham 
 Vote of Thanks: Graham Fisher 
 Fellowship:  Graham Fisher and Tony Fondacaro 
 

 
Next Week: 
 Club Change-over; 6.30 for 7.00pm 
 Beachside Golf Club, $40 per head payable on 21 June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last week’s meeting Report;  
 
Guests in attendance; Danny Perry, Alan Wealleans and the two RYPEN 
students Ben Wealleans and Andrew Henderson. 

 
Jeni Wilkins spoke on Pride of Workmanship Award set for Oct/Nov 2011 (we 
need to ask local businesses to nominate an employee), Employer of the Year 
set for 23 Aug 11 and the Student of the Year (most improved). 
 
Keith Bennett asked all members to wear the old badges as from the new 
Rotary year, if you cannot find it please let Keith or Carolyn know. 
 
Brian Morrison announced that our Youth Exchange student from Sweden  
Elin Ek was farewelled and departed last Thursday. 
 
Keith Greenwood spoke on the launch dinner for the Rotary Business Night 
where 35 were in attendance, will have new categories and received so far 15 
entries. 
 
Dale Wilford mentioned that on the 13 August we will have a special person 
in our area who is raising funds for Polio. 
 
Our two RYPEN students; Andrew Henderson and Ben Wealleans spoke on 
their recent attendance of the three day RYPEN camp at Mogo. 
They had a good time at the camp, had good speakers, did lots of activities, 
including bush dancing and initiative games, they learnt about leadership 
skills. 
Andrew and Ben thanked our Club for giving them the opportunity to attend. 
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Birthdays: for the next two weeks 
20 June Max Atkins (belated) 

25 June Beryl Wade, 26 June Margaret Wilford 
1 July John Coburn, 4 July George Chittick 

Anniversaries:  
None for the next two weeks. 

 
 

BBQ Roster: 
 

 
Tony Fondacaro Wed 22/06 Sat 25/06 Mon 27/06 
Simon Brown  Wed 29/06 Sat 02/07 Mon 04/07  
Craig Cameron  Wed 06/07 Sat 09/07  Mon 11/07 
Carolyn Campbell Wed 13/07 Sat 16/07 Mon 18/07 
Peter Campbell  Wed 20/07 Sat 23/07 Mon 25/07 



  
President Peter Campbell and the RYPEN students  

Andrew Henderson and Ben Wealleans. 
New member talk; 
Margun Carless gave us a talk on her background, feels that Rotary is like a 
family and how she met Stuart. 
Keith Coulston said that he was raised in Sydney, started an apprenticeship in 
car mechanics, had back problems, moved on to a desk job, met his wife to be 
in Milton, was a National Retail Manager, worked for Suttons Motors and 
retired in 1998 after thirty five years in the motor industry. 
 

 

President Peter Campbell with our newest members 
Margun Carless and Keith Coulston. 

Card Raffle winner was Ken Matthews 6u. 
Wayne Fry was the Sergeant and was helped by Keith Greenwood. 
Phil Bennett Award went to John Hozack. 
Dale Wilford Award went to Michael Mastronardi. 

End of Report. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP FEES;  from the Treasurer Keith Bennett: 
If membership fees are to be paid in fully they must be paid by no later than 31 July. If 
membership fees are to be paid by instalments the first instalment must be paid no 
later than 31 July and the second instalment no later than 31 January. 

 

44 Club. If you participate in Club 44 you should contribute $50.00 on top of 
Membership Dues. The amount should be paid no later than 31 July. The payment will 
cover your participation in Club 44 for the full Rotary year and will entitle you to 
participate in the draw each month to win $100.00. 
Fees for the year 1st July 2011 to 30th June 2012  

44 Club:   $50.00 pa,   
Rotary Fees:  $252.00 pa,   
Club Fees:  $48.00pa. 

Payable by the following options: 
Below options include 44 Club 
Option 1 Full Year  
44 Club $ 50.00 
Rotary $252.00, Club $ 48.00 
Total $350.00 
Option 3A 6 M July 2011 to Dec 2011  
44 Club $ 50.00 
Rotary $126.00, Club $ 24.00 
Total $200.00 
Option 3B 6 M Jan 2012 to June 2012  
Rotary $126.00, Club $ 24.00 
Total $150.00 

Below options are without 44 Club 
Option 2 Full Year 
Rotary $252.00, Club $ 48.00 
Total $300.00 
Option 4A 6 M July 2011 to Dec 2011 
Rotary $126.00, Club $ 24.00 
Total $150.00 
Option 4B 6 M Jan 2012 to June 2012 
Rotary $126.00, Club $ 24.00 
Total $150.00 
 

 

Please confirm with Keith Bennett by email or in person (for those not on email) 
which option suits your requirements and you will be invoiced accordingly. 
 
 

Your Bulletin editor for this edition, Issa Shalhoub. 

Club Calendar: 
 

Sun 26 June District Changeover, Holt. 
Tues 28 June   Club Changeover Night, at the Golf Club, 
 6.30 for 7.00pm, 
 $40.00 a head and payable in advance. 
Sat 13 Aug Polio fundraising guest. 
Tues 23 Aug Rotary Business of the Year Awards Night. 
21-23 Oct District Conference, Hellenic Club, Canberra. 
21-22 April 2012 District Assembly. 
 

The Cub’s changeover dinner;  
numbers and money required tonight (21 June 11), 

as the caterer needs final numbers one week before the event. 
Please decide and let the treasurer know tonight. 

 


